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2 March 2004
The Secretary

Parliament Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

SENT BY EMAIL ONLY

Dear Sir 

Draft Regulations – Corporations Amendment Regulations 2003/04  - proposed Regulation 7.1.29A

The Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales ('the Institute') would like to present its views to you on the proposed Regulation 7.1.29A. 

Firstly, the Institute would like to place on record our general support of the submission of the ICAA, CPA Australia and NIA (letter dated 26 February 2004) and that of the Institute of Chartered Accountants of New Zealand (also in a letter dated 26 February 2004). 
There has been long tradition of members of this Institute working in Australia and of Australians working in the UK. We have in the region of 2,400 members in Australia. In addition, the Institute has a reciprocity agreement with the ICAA, whereby “Chartered Accountants” from either professional body may assume full membership of the other body upon completion of an adaptation course in local taxation, law and financial reporting. However, not all 'migrant' members to either country have taken advantage of these. 

We also have similar ethical and continuing education requirements as members of the ICAA. Our members are subject to overriding ethical requirements (which are effectively backed by disciplinary sanctions) that they should act with integrity, objectivity and only undertake work that they are competent to do.

In addition, the ICAA qualification is recognised in the UK for the purposes of company audit work. There are no restrictions in the UK on the provision of business structuring and taxation advice. Thus members of the ICAA and other Australian accountancy bodies can offer these services in the UK without further formality. 

Currently the Institute is not covered by the ‘recognised accountant’ definition used in proposed regulation 7.1.29A. The distinguishing features that the proposed regulation uses for the recognition of members of the Australian accounting bodies is the right to use designatory letters and compliance with a continuing professional education programme.

Members of this Institute are also allowed to use the designatory letters ACA and FCA and are required to comply with similar continuing professional education requirements as members of the ICAA. (I should note that we are proposing to amend our CPE requirements this year but not in a way that will lessen their impact.) 

We would welcome the Committee’s support to widen the term ‘recognised accountant’ to include overseas accounting bodies that have equivalent qualifications, experience and ethical standards as the recognised Australian accounting bodies. I would also ask that you accept this as a similar request from the Institute of Chartered Accountants of Scotland (who use the designatory letters CA) and the Institute of Chartered Accountants in Ireland. 

We would be happy to forward any additional material required by the Committee. 

Yours faithfully, 
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Peter Burton

Head of Regulatory Policy

Professional Standards 

Direct Line: 01908 546273

Direct Fax: 01908 546380

E-mail: Peter.Burton@icaew.co.uk
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